
 

 

SUBSCRIPTIONS 
Thank you to all who have paid their 2023 
subscription promptly. It is appreciated greatly, 
as it aids cash flow at this time of year. If you 
haven’t already done so, please call at the 
office on a Monday, Thursday or Friday to 
collect your bag tag.  
Subs are due by the 14th February each year. 
Contact Shona asap if you would like to pay by 
instalments. 
 

MATCH 
Hair o The Dog was well supported. Weather was 
good and the soup and sandwiches provided by JD 
Catering were excellent. 
Due to a computer system change at Scottish Golf, 
some members have received a new handicap 
index. This is due to an error in the calculation on 
the old Scottish Golf system. 
The feasibility of introducing 9-hole competitions 

on the main competition days is being looked into. 

These will accommodate those members who 

don't have time to play 18 holes and will contain 

their own sweep and 2s pots. 

Other news 
Volunteers needed 
Each year the club is extremely grateful to volunteer helpers 

who save the club considerable amounts in day to day running 

costs. This year we are asking for help with:- 

Painting – The house interior would benefit from a fresh coat 

of paint. We would like to have this done mid-March prior to 

the first stay and play golfers arriving in early April. 

A skilled amateur photographer will be needed to take up to 

date photos of the house interior for advertising purposes, 

once the decorating is completed. 

If you would like to help out, please get in touch with Shona 

in the office or a Committee member. 

 

Buggy storage 
There is  a £10 monthly charge for storage of 
member’s buggies under cover and members who use 
this facility will have received a note of this with their 
sub notice. Alternatively, an outside space can be 
allocated free of charge. 
Members who use their own buggies on the course 
are reminded that proof of insurance must be handed 
in to the office on renewal of their policy each year.  
 

100 CLUB 2023 
Renewal of 100 Club membership is due. If you have 
not already done so, please make payment before the 
double draw in February.  
 

Monthly payments - £5 
Annual payment - £60 

 
Payment can be made by bank transfer/ standing order 
to:-   

Thornhill Golf Club 
Sort Code 80 19 02 
A/c no. 01560607 

 
New members are most welcome – contact Shona at 
info@thornhillgolfclub.co.uk.  
This is vital fund-raising to help support projects at the 
Club. 
 
 
 

 

COURSE 
The recent wet, and now frosty weather, has not 
been kind to the course. If the course is open but 
still has pockets of frost, please use carry bags 
only, to avoid burning the grass. 
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